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At a Board meeting (Strategic Infrastructure Division) held on the 31st May 2019, the 

Board considered the documents relating to the proposed alteration, and the report of 

the Inspector. In making its decision, the Board had regard to those matters to which, 

by virtue of the Planning and Development Acts and Regulations made thereunder, it 

was required to have regard. 

 

The Board decided, in accordance with its powers under section 146B(3)(a) of the 

Planning and Development Act, 2000, as amended, in accordance with the 

recommendation of the Inspector, and based on the reasons and considerations set 

out below, that the making of the alteration would not constitute the making of a 

material alteration of the terms of the development concerned, and the alteration shall 

be made accordingly. The Board decided not to invite submissions in relation to the 

matter. 

 

 

REASONS AND CONSIDERATIONS 

Having regard to the terms of the development approved under section 37G of the 

Planning and Development Act, 2000, as amended, under An Bord Pleanála reference 

number ABP-300460-17, dated 25th June 2018, to the nature and limited scale of the 

alteration proposed, it is considered that the proposed alteration would not be likely to 

have any significant effect on the environment or on any European site, nor would it 

raise any other issues material to the proper planning and sustainable development of 

the area. The Board considered that the proposed alterations would not be material. 
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Board Member  Date: 31/05/2019 

 Maria FitzGerald   

 

 


